
The Chemours Company 
Fayetteville Works 
22828 NC Highway 87 W 
Fayetteville, NC  28306 

June 14, 2021 

Michael Scott 
Director, Division of Waste Management 
1646 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-1646 
Michael.Scott@ncdenr.gov 

Re: Response to NCDEQ Comments on Consent Order Paragraph 18 On and Offsite 
Assessment Report 

Dear Mr. Scott, 

Please find enclosed the Response to NCDEQ Comments on Consent Order Paragraph 18 
On and Offsite Assessment Report. This memorandum responds to comments submitted to 
Chemours on December 23, 2020 by the North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality 
(NCDEQ) regarding the On and Offsite Assessment Report (SA Report) for the Chemours 
Fayetteville Works site. NCDEQ comments pertained to the October 31, 2019 submittal of the SA 
Report and also contained comments regarding the Human Health Screening Level Exposure 
Assessment (HH-SLEA), which was submitted to NCDEQ on December 31, 2019 as an 
attachment to the Corrective Action Plan (CAP). The SA report was prepared and submitted 
pursuant to paragraph 18 of the February 25, 2019 Consent Order (CO) among Chemours, NCDEQ 
and Cape Fear River Watch (CFRW), and the CAP was prepared and submitted pursuant to 
paragraph 16 of the CO. The response memorandum was prepared by Chemours’ consultant, 
Geosyntec Consultants of NC, P.C. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at Dawn.M.Hughes-1@chemours.com. 

Sincerely, 

Dawn M. Hughes 
Plant Manager 
Chemours – Fayetteville Works 

Enclosure 

Response to NCDEQ Comments on Consent Order Paragraph 18 On and Offsite Assessment 
Report  
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Cc: 

William F. Lane, DEQ 

Francisco Benzoni, NC DOJ 

Michael Abraczinskas, DAQ 

Sushma Masemore, DEQ 

Danny Smith, DWR 

David C. Shelton, Chemours 

John F. Savarese, WLRK 

Kemp Burdette, CFRW 

Geoff Gisler, SELC 


